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CH I L M A R K   B O A R D   O F   H E A L T H 

 

 Minutes 
August 5, 2020,  

via zoom  
5pm 

 
Present:, Matt Poole, Jan Buhrman, Katie Carroll 
 
Also Present: Robert Nixon,  
 
Homeport Plumbing and Facility Review: Bob Nixon reported on the findings of his plumber 
who worked with plumbing inspector George Apostolides to generate a list of steps to be taken 
to bring the facility into full compliance with the plumbing code.  As the list is significant in both 
size and cost, Mr. Nixon asked the Board to prioritize the items which need to be addressed as a 
matter of urgency, and which can be dealt with over time. 
 
The Board noted that any leaks in the basement are an obvious priority, that installation of a mop 
sink in a food establishment is also a requirement for operation.  As it seems at this time that the 
Homeport will not open during the 2020 summer season, the Board encouraged the facility 
owner to return with a written plan for remediation of the deficits and repairs needed at the facil-
ity, and warned that it is very important not to postpone progress on the facility to the point 
where time pressure impedes the important plan review which will be required for the facility to 
open under new management.   
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